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September 9, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit for the County Council’s consideration an ordinance to further King County’s work toward promoting fairness and opportunity and the elimination of inequities for residents of King County.  This ordinance builds on King County’s focus on the principles of fairness and justice exemplified by our county’s namesake and embodied in the recently adopted Countywide Strategic Plan 2010-2014:  Working for One King County.

While King County’s overall quality of life ranks high relative to that of other jurisdictions in the United States, the inequities among populations in our county are, in some cases, even larger than in counties of similar size and demographics.  Further, these inequities stubbornly persist and, in some cases, are widening.  In King County, our jails are disproportionately filled with men of color, the education achievement gap between young people of color and white students endures, and health outcomes for low-income residents are worse than those for wealthier residents.  Race, income and neighborhood continue to be major predictors of whether we graduate from high school, whether we are more likely to be incarcerated, how healthy we are, and even how long we live.  These inequities are not random, but rather the product of past and current decisions, policies, and the implementation of those policies.

In 1964 Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. proclaimed, “I have audacity to believe that peoples everywhere can have three meals a day for their bodies, education and culture for their minds, and dignity, equality and freedom for their spirits”.  In 2005, after nearly 10 years of advocacy by King County residents and elected leadership, the State formally renamed King County in honor of Dr. King.  Our county logo now stands as a daily reminder to us of our commitment to extending Dr. King’s vision to the work of the county.

To further this vision, just over two years ago, King County launched the Equity and Social Justice Initiative.  Through dialogue with communities, department activities and commitments, and the development and use of an equity impact review tool, King County has taken key steps forward to advance equity within our county.  We can all be proud of the work done by staff throughout King County to understand and address the underlying causes of inequity.  With adoption of the Countywide Strategic Plan, we now have an opportunity to advance King County’s work on equity and social justice from an initiative to an integrated effort that applies our Countywide Strategic Plan’s “fair and just” principle intentionally in all the county does.  The ordinance I am transmitting today provides the framework for implementing the fair and just principle embedded in the Countywide Strategic Plan.  The ordinance directs the following:

Integration of equity and social justice practices into the county’s strategic, operational and business plans; management and reporting systems for accountability and performance; and budgets.

Establishment of an inter-branch team to include all agencies and branches of county government to facilitate accountability for and collaborate on equity and social justice work across county government.  The inter-branch team will support county agencies through development of strategies and tools to identify equity impacts of policies and decisions; facilitate outreach, communication and community engagement; and improve fairness in county organizational practices.

Reporting annually to King County elected leadership, employees and the public on status and trends in equity and results related to implementation of the ordinance.
To make progress in making King County a more equitable place to live, we must embed the fair and just principle of the Countywide Strategic Plan in the fabric of the county’s day-to-day activities.  This ordinance provides the framework for us to do so and this approach does not anticipate the need for new financial resources.  

Thank you for your consideration of this legislation.  I look forward to working collaboratively with the council and across all other branches of King County government to realize our vision of King County as “a diverse and dynamic community with a healthy economy and environment where all people and businesses have the opportunity to thrive.

If you have any questions, please contact Carrie S. Cihak, Director of Strategic Initiatives in the Executive Office, at 206-263-9634.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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The Honorable Lloyd Hara, King County Assessor

The Honorable Bruce Hilyer, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court


The Honorable Sherril Huff, King County Director of Elections


The Honorable Barbara Linde, Presiding Judge, King County District Court


The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff


The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney


Kevin Wright, King County Chief Civil Deputy Prosecuting Attorney

Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)


Rhonda Berry, Assistant Deputy County Executive, KCEO

Carrie S. Cihak, Director of Strategic Initiatives, KCEO
Lorrie McKay, Customer Service Director, KCEO
Sung Yang, Director of Government Relations, KCEO
Frank Abe, Director of Communications, KCEO

Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management (OSPPM)


Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, OSPPM[image: image1.wmf]
